To: The Committee Secretary

      Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia 

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry

into Australian Expatriates.  I am pleased to have this opportunity to share my experience.

Leaving Brisbane, Australia, April 1946, I was one of thousands of Australian young women who married

servicemen from other countries during World War ll.  My destination was the State of Georgia, USA where 

I still reside with my husband and other family members.

After my arrival I did not receive any further communication from either the government of USA, or that of Australia.  There was no follow-up or checks of any kind. When enquiring about my legal status in the mid-fifties, I was told by an American Customs Officer, in Savannah, Ga. that I had 'lost' my Australian citizenship six months after leaving the country.  I was also informed that I had no legal status whatsoever, and that essentially I was a 'woman without a country.'  Needless to say as soon as possible I applied for and received American citizenship.

Learning about an Open Season for Dual Citizenship during a visit to Brisbane in 1998, I made enquiries.  I was informed that because of certain existing conditions neither I or my children were eligible.  The latter because of the date of their births.

Perhaps there could be some provision made for those still interested in dual-citizenship privileges, who, while faithful to their present country and it's government, still hold a deep attachment to their native land.

Here in Georgia it has been my experience down through the years to encounter almost complete lack of knowledge of Australia, it's government and it's people. Rarely are we shown news items from Australia by the American media. Perhaps more promotion could be produced for TV viewing by American audiences.

This is, of course, my experience as an ex-Aussie living in the "Deep South" of United States of America.

Yours very sincerely,

Ruth M. Collins,
